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Welcome to the June issue of the CAIPE e Bulletin, a monthly electronic Newsletter providing concise 
information and links to more in depth information, predominately on the CAIPE website www.caipe.org.uk 

 
 

NEWS 
 
 

 AGM 2015 Review.   
 
At CAIPE's Annual General meeting on June 18th, Richard Gray  presented the Chair's Annual Review. CAIPE has 
continued developing its activities over the past 12 months and Richard outlined its achievements during the year.  Over 

the past 12 months there has been an increasing national recognition of the importance of improving collaborative 
practice and interprofessional education (IPE)  This has coincided with radical reforms led by government.  CAIPE has 
responded at two levels: First by supporting its members in universities and practice as they revise  the future 
interprofessional curricula and by strengthening work based interprofessional learning for those already in  practice; 
Second by working with commissioning, educational, professional and regulatory bodies to coordinate requirements for 
interprofessional within professional education.  For more information go to http://caipe.org.uk/news/caipe-agm-2015-
overview/ 

 
 CAIPE Board Elections  

We welcome two new members to the CAIPE Board - Dr Shobhana Nagraj,  a Clinical Lecturer in Medical Education at 
Norwich Medical School and Veronica O’Carroll  a Lecturer in Nursing at the University of Dundee. Both have considerable 
experience and expertise in IPE. Read more about their work and involvement in interprofessional working on the CAIPE 
website. http://caipe.org.uk/about-us/the-caipe-board/.  We also welcome back to the Board Dr Marion Helme and Dr 
Sundari Joseph, both re-elected for a second term of office. Congratulations also go to Sundari Joseph on her 
appointment as Vice Chair (alongside Richard Pitt, Vice Chair) and membership of the Executive group. 

 
 John Horder Lecture.  The 7th biennial John Horder lecture took place on June 17th in the Council room at King's 

College London. Professor Ed Peile gave a most interesting and stimulating presentation on the Values of 
Interprofessionalism.  He highlighted the principle of respect as a key determinant for all actions, the importance of values 
which guide actions and how values based practice increases mutual respect between professionals and patients and 
therefore improves balanced decision making in professional practice. The full presentation will shortly be available on the 
CAIPE website.  
 

 Congratulations and birthday wishes to Professor Hugh Barr, President of CAIPE.  Following the Professor ed 
Peile's lecture, Richard Gray, Chair of CAIPE presented Hugh Barr with a book of birthday greetings from friends and 
colleagues from around the world in celebration of his 80th birthday.  

 
 Making Patient-centred Care a Reality. In the Netherlands, over 2,700 medical and allied health professionals are 

collaborating. They are supported by an enthusiastic team at the ParkinsonNet coordination centre at the Radboud 
University Nijmegen Medical Centre lead by the ParkinsonNet initiators, Prof. dr Bastiaan Bloem and Dr. Marten Munneke. 
 “The starting point is listening to patients,” says Bastiaan Bloem, M.D., professor and medical director, “Patients are 
telling us what they can do.” Truly putting patients at the center has reshaped their notion of the disease and care 
delivery. Listening to patients is key to designing better care plans and improving engagement. 
This transformative way of delivering care is advancing through ParkinsonNet, which started in the Netherlands, but 
recently has expanded to Kaiser Permanente and the Van Andel Institute in Grand Rapids, Michegan. 
Bloem firmly believes that this kind of approach can be modeled for other chronic conditions. “The patient is our ultimate 
guide,” he says. For more information go to  http://www.parkinsonnet.info/about-parkinsonnet 

 
 

EVENTS 

 
 

 The 5th European Conference on Interprofessional Practice and Education. Bridging the Gap between 
education and practice in Health and Social Care. To be held in Nijmegen, Netherlands on the 26-28 August 2015. 
It is hosted by the consortium of Radboud University Medical Center, HAN University of Applied Sciences Arnhem and 
Nijmegen, Zyd University of Applied Sciences Heerlen, Robuust, and Jan van Es Institute.  The full detailed programme 
will be available by the end of June. For more information go to http://www.eipen.eu/conferences_4.html 

 
 Health Trainers - Changing Lives. 22nd September 2015 at the Angel Community Centre, London, N18 2JF.  With the 

NHS under increased pressure, the role of Health Trainers has never been more important. This event, developed in 
partnership with Enfield and Haringey Health Trainer service, will provide a unique networking and learning opportunity 
for health trainers and an opportunity to discuss the future needs of the service.  For more information go to 

http://www.caipe,org.uk/
http://www.caipe,org.uk/
http://caipe.org.uk/news/caipe-agm-2015-overview/
http://caipe.org.uk/news/caipe-agm-2015-overview/
http://caipe.org.uk/about-us/the-caipe-board/
http://www.parkinsonnet.info/about-parkinsonnet
http://www.eipen.eu/conferences_4.html


https://www.rsph.org.uk/en/courses-conferences-and-events/index.cfm/health-trainers-changing-
lives?dm_i=2LGE,AA3H,3W20FS,NE6J,1 

 
 Interprofessional Learning Conference 2015 in Dublin, Ireland.  October 6th, 2015, Dublin Castle Conference 

Centre. Title and conference theme: 'Advancing health and well-being through interprofessional learning for collaborative 
practice: Good practice, Dilemmas and Future Directions'. The Pharmaceutical Society of Ireland, in conjunction with 
CORU, the Medical Council of Ireland, the Nursing and Midwifery board of Ireland, and supported by the Dental Council of 
Ireland, will host a conference on interprofessional learning and education in the health and social care professions.  For 
more information go to http://www.iplconference.org/ 

 
 ASPiH 6th Annual Conference 2015, 3rd-5th November 2015, Brighton Conference Centre, UK. The 

Association for Simulated Practice in Healthcare (ASPiH) is a not-for-profit membership Association dedicated to improving 
patient care and professional performance by the use of simulated practice and technology enhanced learning.  A major 
UK conference focusing on simulated practice and technology enhanced learning in the United Kingdom. For more 
information go to http://www.aspih.org.uk/ 
 

 The 6th World Healtchare Students Symposim 17th - 22nd November 2015, Skopje, Republic of Macedonia.  The 
World Healthcare Students Symposium is the biggest international event for healthcare students.  It involves 350 students 
of medicine, pharmacy, nursing, chiropractic, dentistry, veterinary and other healthcare professions spending 5 days 
together in a congress from all around the world.  Every two years, it brings together students to discuss, to broaden their 
minds, develop new ideas and obviously to make new friends! WHSS is supported by 8 world student associations: IFMSA, 
EMSA, IADS, IPSF, EDSA, IVSA, EPSA, ECPTS.  For information go to http://whss2015.com/ 

 
 NIPNET Conference 2015 will take place in Kolding, Denmark 26th and 27th of November 2015. The annual 

conference aims to exchange knowledge and discuss interprofessional education and collaboration. For more information 
go to http://caipe.org.uk/events/?event_id=193 
 

 The 2016 Oxford ATBH VIII Conference , Oxford Brookes University and Oxford University Tuesday 6/9/16 

until Friday 9/9/16. The conference will build on the content of previous ATBH conferences, reflecting the contemporary 
focus on improving health care for the population. For more information please go to 
http://caipe.org.uk/events/?event_id=191 
 

 

OPPORTUNITIES  
 
 

 Join the Guardian Social Care Network. Join the community for social care professionals, an online space for the 
latest jobs, features and comment focusing on policy, career and work practice issues. Registration is free. For more 
information go to https://register.theguardian.com/social-care/ 
 

 
We are always interested in your views on the CAIPE E Bulletin. Please send your comments and website 

content to Debbie Holmes webmanager@caipe.org.uk 
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